




Mendocino County Fish & Game Project Objective: 

We have been providing care for injured and orphaned black-tailed deer fawns since 2018.  The facility 
operates as a satellite facility under Fawn Rescue of Sonoma County’s rehabilitation license and is the 
only facility in Mendocino County.  Over the last 5 years we have rehabilitated and released 30 fawns 
back into the wild.  Typically fawns come to us starting in April to late July.  All fawns are released at 4 
months of age, at which time they are weaned and able to survive on their own.  Release locations vary 
but are generally on ranches that allow limited hunting and border public land. 

It has become evident that a second pen would greatly benefit the fawns.  Multiple pens will allow for 
fawns to be grouped by age, provide for the more specific dietary needs of individual age groups, and 
allow for less handling at release time.  Multiple pens will allow for segregation of sick or injured fawns 
requiring more care. Population size in each individual pen will be reduced, decreasing potential for 
disease spread and population density stress.  

The secondary facility will provide for better grouping by age 

Volunteers at the second facility will work cooperatively with me for fawn intake, evaluation, treatment, 
and dietary needs throughout their 4 months in captivity.  Release sites will be evaluated, and dates 
adjusted to meet fawn readiness.  Release days are schedule around favorable weather conditions to 
minimize stress. 

The grant funds will be directly used to build a pen meeting, or exceeding, the minimum standards for 
wildlife rehabilitation. The contractor who built the current pen has provided a quote for the work, 
which is attached. Once grant funds are awarded the project can be completed within 4 weeks.   












